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Chartered 
15 April, 1995 

 

IN THIS ISSUE 

• Chapter Team Articles 

• District News 

• National News 

• Our Mission Statement  

• Birthdays & Stuff 

• Ride Calendar   

• Event Flyers  

 

           ALSO IN THIS ISSUE 

• Panic Situations 

• Making Your Way With 
Maps 

• SNAPSHOTS—a look at 
what Chapter L’s been up to 

• Chapter L Funnies 

Chapter Directors: Dan Clark & Lorrie Thomas        
wingernut93@aol.com      lorriemthomas@aol.com      
Dan’s Cell 757-343-1783    Lorrie’s Cell 954-599-5178 

We meet the 4th Tuesday of each month (except December) at 
The Golden Corral, 101 Volvo Pkwy, Chesapeake, VA 23320.  Our 
meet, greet and eat—begins at 6pm, our gathering begins at 
7pm.  We invite you to come out and have fun with us 

 
2022 Road Warrior Awards          January:  Lorrie Thomas 

February:  
March:   
April:   
May:   
June:   
July:   
August:  
September:  
October:  
November:  

           December:  
 

 

 Gold Wing Road Riders Association   
              GWRRA’s Motto is…  
 Friends for Fun, Safety and  Knowledge 
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We will continue this game for 2022. Karen Bottoni, your Newsletter Editor will hide 

three random Chapter L Membership numbers somewhere in the newsletter. She will 

spin the wheel three times and a membership number will appear.  If you locate your 

membership number, please notify Karen, kbottoni@gmail.com, tell her what page 

and where you found it.  Then attend the next Chapter gathering and get your reward. 

Where will you find your membership number? 

Look in the margins, Read the Articles, read the special event inserts, along the 

margins, along the headers, footers, anywhere and everywhere in the Newsletter is fair 

game. It’s not going to be too hard, but it will not be too easy either.  

Only two special Rules: 

1.  Chapter-L Team Members are ineligible to participate. 

2.  All other members eligible and must attend the Gathering during the month of the                  

newsletter to receive your reward. Must get with the MEC by 7pm start of the meeting. 

Disclaimer:  The numbers on this picker wheel do not count as finding your number! 

pickerwheel.com 
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Our first Gathering was held on January 25th, and we had about 25 people in attendance. What a 
pleasure it was to have so many at our new facility, The Golden Corral. It was a nice, clean place 
and the food was plentiful. With the variety of food, it is a surprise if anyone went home hungry. 

As many may have heard by now, Wingless Weekend has been canceled. The District decided that 
due to lack of registrations and participation. The District Team wants to hear any suggestions as 
to what you the Members want for events. They specified that they believed it was mostly due to 
covid that Members didn’t register. If anyone has any suggestions, let a District Team Member 
know of your thoughts. 

Your Chapter Team has been busy planning the year. We held a planning meeting on January 9th 
and the team produced great ideas for upcoming rides and events for the year. We will be incorpo-
rating these suggestions into the ride calendar, so keep your eyes open for the ride calendar to be 
updated. 

The District held their annual Ops meeting in Charlottesville on January 16th and our Chapter had 5 
Team Members attend. A lot of useful information was passed, and we even had breakout sessions 
for each of the positions. I attended the Ride Coordinator session and learned a lot from the other 
Chapters.  

We will again this year be holding our Bike Rodeo. It will be held on May 14th at Kempsville Presby-
terian Church on Kempsville Rd in Virginia Beach. Put this on your calendar as we will need every-
one’s assistance to make this a successful Chapter event. Start collecting door prizes from vendors 
but I would like to keep the number of prizes down to about 30-35.  

One other thing that we will be bringing back to our Chapter Gatherings is the marble game. We 
will not have as many marbles in the bag as was in there the last time. The chances of winning will 
be greater.  

We hope to see many of you on an upcoming ride. This is what the Association and our chapter are 
all about, Riding and fellowship. Read the Ride Coordinator article to see what rides and events are 
coming up for the month of February. Till then be safe, ride safe and keep the shiny side up. 

 

Dan Clark & Lorrie Thomas 

Chapter Directors, Va-L  

Dan Clark & Lorrie Thomas 
Chapter Directors 

wingernut93@aol.com 

Dan cell (757) 343-1783 

Lorrie cell (954) 599-5178 

 

Chapter  
Directors 
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Fantastic Voyage  
 

Is this writing about a 1966 science fiction movie surrounding exploration, terrific concentration, 
exhilaration, coordination and confidence?  Well sort of…..for those of you who are not familiar 
with this very cool movie, it is about a courageous submarine crew who shrunk to minuscule size. 
They journeyed into the body of an injured scientist to repair parts of his damaged brain. They 
wore really neat protective attire, and yes, helmets included to keep their noggin secure.  This        
intriguing and captivating movie was unforgettable for a young teen surrounding herself with     
science and imaginative thoughts for her future. Who would have thought she would have the 
chance to ride something better than the submarine ridden by the shrunken crew members who 
traveled through blood vessels passing giant cells and its cellular makeup. The crew experienced an 
incredible adventure posed with the unknown, anticipating and sorting out problems, helping one 
another and facing the challenges ahead.  

Our first bike rally riding Goldie to TN last spring brought about much of the same excitement. 
The ride there and back home was really great. We glided on the interstate surrounded by fast 
moving traffic. It felt as though I could reach out and touch those big trucks although you know 
that would not be a good thing! Riding alongside some of the Tennessee mountains was         
breathtaking.  Our adrenaline was pumping so hard upon arrival to the rally.  All those bikes and 
cool Wingers all around us!  Joe tasted the ground as he kissed it after parking Goldie. The time 
flew by fast and what a blast we had there with good people, fine conversation, lessons, games and 
all those Goldwings!  Thanks to great preparation from our Brother and Sister (Dan and Lorrie ), 
the Chapter folks, University classes, ARC, Chapter rides and much advise, our voyage was fantastic 
indeed. We are so very thankful to be a part of GWRRA and are praying for many more trips to 
come!  

 

Joe & Trish Daniel 

 

Joe & Trish Daniel 
Chapter Couple of the Year 

famdan4@charter.net 

 

 

Chapter  
Couple 
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Hello Chapter L, 

Tuesday June 21, 2022 

This is the official date for the start of Summer. However, we know the summer riding season starts 
much earlier than that. When we take longer rides, uncover the grill, and breakout the lawn chairs. 

This year our Ride Coordinator is planning on some new destinations as well as some tried and true 
destinations everybody looks forward to. If you have thoughts or ideas, please send them to any 
Team Member to get put into the rotation. 

We have a big challenge ahead of us this year, GROWTH. Growing the Chapter will help us Bloom, 
Thrive, Spread, and develop a future for GWRRA and Chapter VA-L. We can’t do this without your 
participation. We need your help with Recruitment. The latest ARL, list of membership, just came 
out. Chapter L is at 78 members, down from a high of 103 members 3-1/2 years ago. To continue 
moving forward we need new members. We are putting together several recruitment events and 
need Everyone to help. Keep your eyes open for new opportunities. Talk to the biker next to you at 
the Gas Pumps. What are His or Her interest. Invite them to the next Chapter event. 

You are the future of the chapter. We are asking for your assistance to make that happen. 

 
Dennis and Phyliss Easton 
GWRRA VA-L 
Chapter Membership Enhancement Coordinators 
Chapter Couple of The Year 2019 
VA District Couple of the Year 2019-2020 
eastondm@cox.net 
757-636-1023 (Phyliss Cell) 
757-618-4963 (Dennis Cell) 
 

Dennis & Phyliss Easton 
Membership Enhancement Coordinators 

eastondm@cox.net  

 

 

 

Membership Enhancement 

mailto:eastondm@cox.net
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Greetings Chapter Members and welcome to the Riders’ Corner. We have some exciting rides and 

events planned for the coming year and it appears we are going to be quite busy. As always, if anyone 

has any suggestions for rides, be it a day ride or a weekend ride, let me know and we will attempt to fit 

it into the calendar. 

 Listed below are the rides and event planned for the month of February. 

 

Feb 11: Chapter Dinner. Tucano’s Brazilian Grille 14280 Fountain Way Newport News Meet at the res-

taurant at 6:30 pm 

Feb 19: ITCP Training – anyone interested in becoming a University Instructor, get in        touch with 

Lorrie prior to the 8th of Feb. 

Feb 19: Lunch ride. Short ride to Captain Chuck a Muck’s. Depart Hardee’s at 10:30 am 

Feb 22: Our next Gathering. Golden Corral 101 Volvo Pkwy 6:00 pm- 8:00 pm 

Feb 26: Crazy Supper in Winchester, Va. Depart from Bojangles located at 3605 Bridge Rd in Suffolk, 

Va at 11:00 am. Preferably 4 wheels. (Lorrie and I will be spending the night to attend their Gathering 

the next morning)   

Come join in on some of the fun and we hope to see you. Be safe, ride safe and keep the shiny side up 

 

Dan Clark 

Ride Coordinator 

 

 

Ride Coordinator 

Dan Clark 
Ride Coordinator 

wingernut93@aol.com 
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INSIDE THE HELMET OF YOUR CSEA 

As I pull out on the road, after looking up and down for a clear space in traffic, I try to look again right 
and left as well as in both my mirrors. I also look up and down because when you pull out in the     
middle of the road, things could be a whole lot different than they appeared, and that is just on the 
surface of the road.  

The road seems dry, but I see a small patch in the road ahead rolling into the throttle. Looking up, I 
glance in the mirrors to see that I’m not impeding the traffic behind me which makes my smile bigger 
with the acceleration. That’s when I see the big burly looking dog on the side of the road. That dog 
DOES NOT LIKE the sight of my trike and is making a motion to bolt towards me. That has my       
attention, and on calculating a route to avoid interception of the DOG, I realize the small patch in the 
road is not a patch.  

It’s a black trash bag that wind from Mother Nature is blowing right in front of me. The dog cuts to 
my right and I duck and quack. The trash bag gets caught on half of the windshield and I cuss,        
thinking that before I can get rid of it, the bag will impede my ability to see where I’m going.  

Now, back to the mirrors to see if I am the new hood ornament of the car behind me! After the third 
attempt to dislodge the plastic bag, which to my relief was exiting stage right, all of that happened in a 
time span of 10 seconds.  

This is how fast things can get weird. Riding around a problem should be your first choice.  

Braking creates problems because you lose a large amount of traction trying to steer and brake.       
Sudden braking scares me because I don’t want someone to rear end me. So I’m always looking for a 
way out.  

Looking for a way out starts by looking as far ahead as you can. You may need to move from the left to 
the right side to see around vehicles.  This also helps you become more visible and you don’t become 
part of the vehicle you are behind, as well as your head light flashes from mirror to mirror for your 
friend in front.  

Speaking of a way out, don’t forget the vehicle behind you.  

I always try to stop as far left in the lane as I can to give them a way out to the right, in case they don’t 
see you until the last minute!  

 

 

Chapter Skills Enhancement Advisor 

Karen Bottoni 
CSEA 

kbottoni@gmail.com 
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Covid-19 Scams                                                                                                             
Phony Testing Sites 

This winter’s spike in COVID-19 cases has more people than ever looking for tests. This has given rise 
to a new con: phony websites and fake in-person testing sites used to collect personal and insurance 
information. 

How the scam works 

   You search online for a COVID-19 test in your area. Several websites appear, and you  choose a 
 testing clinic affiliated with a local pharmacy or a pop-up run by a local group. 

    In one version of this scam, you show up at the testing site. Before you can get a test, the      
  person working there requires you to fill out a form with personal information and takes         
  picture of your driver’s license and medical insurance cards. Then, they do a swab and 
  promise test results within a short time. Unfortunately, the test is a fake and the results never 
  arrive. It was an excuse to get your information. 

 In another version of this con, you complete an online appointment form with your personal, 
 insurance, and medical information. You may also pay a small fee. But when you show up for    
 your appointment, the pharmacy has no record of your appointment.  Again, the phony form 
 was a way of phishing for personal information. 

 One victim reported to BBB Scam Tracker this experience at a phony testing site: “Not until I 
 got home did I realize I provided WAY too much personal information… They used a swab of 
 saliva and said I would be notified by email within 24 hours. It has now been 2 weeks no re
 sults, and they are still there doing covid tests.” 

How to avoid COVID-19 testing scams: 

  Understand the COVID-19 testing options in your area. The Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention reminds consumers that no-cost COVID-19 tests are available to everyone in the 
U.S. at health centers and select pharmacies. If someone insists you pay for a test, especially if 
they claim it will cost you hundreds of dollars, it’s a scam. 

  Only get tested at authorized testing sites or health centers. Visit your state, tribal, local, or  
 territorial health department’s website to find an authorized testing site in your area.  In      
 Canada, get information about testing for your province. 

  

Continued on next page 

 

Webmaster 

Karen Bottoni 
Webmaster 

kbottoni@gmail.com 
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 Watch out for lookalike websites. Scammers have become adept at creating websites that look 
 just like websites belonging to well-known, trusted businesses. Before entering your personal 
 information to an online form, make sure the website you are visiting is secure and there are no 
 misspellings or unfamiliar names in the URL bar. 

 Be wary of unsolicited callers and messages.  No legitimate company or health clinic will call, 
 text, or email you without your permission. If you get an unsolicited message from someone, 
 it’s best not to give the caller or sender any personal details before confirming it’s from a        
 legitimate source. 

For more information 

Learn about other ways scammers are taking advantage of the pandemic with vaccine scams and     
government agency impostors and read about other popular COVID-19 scams and additional testing 
scams at: 

 https://www.bbb.org/article/scams/23475 

 https://www.bbb.org/article/news-releases/22776 

 https://www.bbb.org/article/news-releases/21989 

 https://www.bbb.org/article/news-releases/22395 

Also, If you’ve spotted a scam (whether or not you’ve lost money), report it to BBB Scam Tracker at 
https://www.bbb.org/scamtracker. Your report can help others avoid falling victim to scams.. [Source: 
Better Business Bureau | January 14, 2021++] 

https://www.bbb.org/article/scams/23475
https://www.bbb.org/article/news-releases/22776
https://www.bbb.org/article/news-releases/21989
https://www.bbb.org/article/news-releases/22395
https://www.bbb.org/scamtracker
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February is American Heart Month chosen because 

this is the peak month for heart attacks! It is a time 

when all people can focus on their cardiovascular 

health. It is also a good time to think of family and 

friends and a way you can prepare to help should the one ’s we love 

have a heart attack. As the Red Cross says: Get CPR certified – and be 

prepared for the moments that matter. GWRRA has always focused 

on being prepared. The District continues to do so by offering an 

MFA/CPR and AED training class in March. 

The flyer is included in the newsletter. It is being held at a private residence in Gloucester, the 

address will be given to those who register. The cost is $30.00 per person. Drinks will be supplied. 

Covid protocol will be observed. Masks are suggested. There is a class size limit, so register as 

soon as possible. 

The new year brings lots and lots of planning. The ride calendars are filling up, the Chapter 

events are being planned and the All Chapter Picnic and Rally will be here soon. So many of you 

have stayed close to home to be safe and we miss you! As your comfort level allows, venture out 

and reconnect with your GWRRA family. 

At the OPS meeting in January, the Team shared the inner workings of the Rally. Most were     

surprised at the costs. Once explained, we all had a better idea why we raised the prices to attend. 

It was decided several years ago to cut back on the costs for Chapters attending Rally, no Chapter 

Baskets, no Couples baskets, no table or door decorations, no donations to hospitality, no cookie 

contest, no raffle ticket sales. We had hoped it would encourage more participation. Then Covid 

came along. 

 We had pretty good attendance anyway but would love to have had more. We lost several     

thousand dollars the first year. We lost much less this past year, a couple of hundred dollars. In 

other words, it cost more to put on the event per Member than what we asked for in registration 

and 50/50 sales. In further discussion with the Teams at OPS, several suggestions were made by 

the attendees. Some thought we could ask each Chapter to donate money upfront. Others offered 

to contribute to the hospitality room, food and drinks, like before. Auctioning baskets even came 

up again. 

Bottom line, this is your Rally. The Team works hard to put on an event that will be fun,              

educational and offer what the Members want. Here is your chance to speak up. No decisions 

have been made on how the Chapters can contribute. We will wait on your input. Want to bring 

back all or some of what we used to do, let us know!  

 

 

Virginia District Directors             Lorrie Thomas & Dan Clark 

District 
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National 
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Respect all motorcycle riders and motorists 
Inspire members to participate in the Levels Program.  
Dedicated towards providing a family atmosphere so everyone has fun.  
Educate our members about new innovations regarding riding, safety, and about GWRRA. 
&  
Give back to the community, resulting in a positive image of motorcyclists.  
Relax, and enjoy the ride!  
Offer assistance and encourage participation by all members.  
Work with members by assisting them in achieving their goals.  
 
So, what are we really saying…  
 
We don’t discriminate; all types of motorcycles are welcome. If your friends are looking for a 
group to ride with, that believes in and practices safety, we are that group. Respect drivers by   
being courteous with our lights and riding style. 

We want all our members to participate in the Rider Education (Levels) program. The Levels 
Program allows members to advance from Level 1 (Committed to Safety) to Level 4 (Safety By 
Enhanced Commitment and Preparedness), also known as Master Tour Rider. As our members 
gain experience and miles, we inspire them to advance to the next level.  

We are a family association; we are dedicated to providing a fun and friendly atmosphere to 
members and visitors of  all ages. We strive to make every event fun. 

Chapter L is dedicated to educating our members and visitors about motorcycling. We do this 
by having training provided by certified trainers that have graduated from Gold Wing             
University. We educate members about riding alone, with a co-rider, and in a group. We         
educate on riding as a team, pulling trailers, crash scene response, leadership, fun events,      
advances in motorcycling, and much more. Our trainers are evaluated by senior trainers to    
ensure they remain up-to-date regarding motorcycling. 

Not all motorcyclists are the same; we strive to present a positive image to the public. We      
inform the public about what our association stands for; Friends, Fun, Safety, & Knowledge. We 
are a part of the community and want the community to be a part of us. 

Have fun and enjoy riding with Chapter L. We want all of our riders to relax and enjoy the ride 
while being among friends that share your passion… riding. 

It takes everyone to make the Chapter successful. But what is the definition of successful?    
Successful means the Chapter is fun. Successful means the Chapter rides a multitude of routes  
with varying distances. Successful means people want the Chapter to thrive. Successful means 
people ask “what can I do to help…” Successful means our membership thrives. In other 
words, we cannot be successful without you. Participation from all members results in the 
Chapter   being successful. 

Have you achieved your goals you’ve set? Regardless whether your goals involve motorcycling 
or are professional, chances are, there is someone in the Chapter that wants to assist you in      
achieving your goals. Our goal is to assist you in achieving your goal.   

          

Our Mission Statement: RIDE & GROW  

Our Motto:  RIDE and GROW with VA-L 
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 Birthdays, Anniversaries, & Other Information 

February Birthdays  

Phyllis Easton — 2/12 

 

           February Anniversaries: 

None  
 

Helpful information for members 

To get Chapter, District, and National patches for your vest, contact our Chapter Treasurer,   
Will Conrad.   
For things you might typically pick up at a Rally, but don’t want to wait until the next one 
comes around: 
- Chapter Shirts/Rider Ed patches:  See the Chapter Directors; Dan Clark & Lorrie Thomas 
• Name Tags:  www.ThEngraver.com (take note of spelling—only 1 ‘e’ at beginning 
• Vests & sewing patches:  
 - Perfect Fit Alterations, 357 Johnstown Rd, Chesapeake. They also do vest embroidery 

 - The Leather Arts Store at 415 N. Military Highway, Suite 13. Ask for the owner, Dennis 
• Embroidery & Name Tags:  Nancy Harbison Uniforms & Tailoring at 479 South Lynnhaven Road, 

Virginia Beach (463-3241) 

 

These are by no means the only place to get your desired items, just the ones that seem to 
be used the most by local chapters. 

     

     

February GWRRA Anniversaries: 

Mirjana Savich - 9 years 
Darrell Pauley - 8 years 

Rocky & Gail Link - 4 years 
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Gathering & Ride Calendar   

          Check out our website to see the latest updates to our calendar https://gwrraval.org/  

 

Date Chapter/Type Event 

Feb 11 L Chapter Dinner. Tucano’s Brazilian Grille 14280 Fountain 

Way Newport News Meet at the restaurant at 6:30 pm  

Feb 19 L Lunch ride. Short ride to Captain Chuck a Muck’s. Depart 

Hardee’s at 10:30 am  

Feb 21 Holiday President’s Day 

Feb 22 L Chapter Gathering.  Golden Corral, 101 Volvo Pkwy           

6:00 pm- 8:00 pm  

Feb 26 F Crazy Hippie Supper, Winchester Fairgrounds,                     

155 Fairground Road, Clear Brook, VA.  Depart from           

Bojangles located at 3605 Bridge Rd in Suffolk, Va at          

11:00 am.  Preferably 4 wheels.   

Mar 13  Daylight Savings Time Begins 

Mar 22 L Chapter Gathering.  Golden Corral, 101 Volvo Pkwy           

6:00 pm- 8:00 pm  

Mar 26 VA Medic First Aid Class, 8:30a-12:30pm, Gloucester Va                

(see newsletter flyer) 

Oct 6-8 VA Rally in the Valley,  Lynchburg Grand Hotel, 601 Main St, 

Lynchburg, Va  (see newsletter flyer) 

424991-01 

https://gwrraval.org/
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Chapter-L  

ICE CREAM TRAIL Challenge 

Rules: 

Visit as many Ice Cream places as you can, In 

state or out of state. 

Listed on next page are Ice Cream places in 

each of the VA Chapter  Cities, as well as 13 

local Hampton Roads. There is space to input 

up to 10 of those you found on your own.  

     Take a picture of the Ice Cream place 

Sign as a selfie. Post to VA-L Facebook 

with your name, place, City and VA-L 

Members with you. 

Fill out the Ice Cream Run sheet with date 

you dined there.  

Points will be awarded as follows: 

1 point per location in Chesapeake, Virginia Beach, Portsmouth, Suffolk, or Norfolk 

2 points per location outside of those listed above, some indicated by other Chapter lo-

cations. 

3 points for out of state locations. 

15 points gets the coveted Ice Cream pin awarded during the Chapter VA-L Christmas 

Party in 2022. Turn in all forms in no later than the November 2022 VA-L Chapter 

Gathering. 
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  PANIC SITUATIONS 

Talking to yourself can keep you alive 
By James R. Davis, Motorcycle Safety Site, https://www.msgroup.org 

 

Throughout the set of articles I have written here there is a clear message, often repeated - you 
should practice, practice, practice. 
 
Having some confidence in the merits of the material that you have read here, I suspect that most of 
you accept the premise that practice is worthwhile because it tends to convert what is otherwise 
difficult to 'doable with some facility' (meaning that as a result of practice you will have the skill and 
confidence to know that you CAN do whatever has to be done, quickly and without error.) Further, 
it teaches both our muscles and our minds how to do things in a way that requires very little 
thought, very little lost time 'finding' the appropriate controls, and just how much force is required 
when using those controls. In other words, practice allows us to accomplish what must be done 
without the loss of time and control that would occur should you simultaneously have to learn how 
when that panic situation presents itself to you. 
 
So, is that all there is to it? Are you assured that if you practice enough you will be ready to do           
whatever it takes while your body fills itself with adrenaline? 
 
Surprisingly, the answer is both yes and no. You will be READY (and able) to do what must be done, 
but what you have not practiced is dealing with that adrenaline. You, normally, do not place yourself 
in situations where panic stops are required in order to save your life when you practice. Indeed, 
when you practice you should do so in the safest environment possible so that mistakes can be 
learned from rather than put you in the morgue. 
 
In the real world there is a requirement that you build a bridge from the theoretical to the                     
actualization of your training. Let me give you an example of what I'm trying to get at here: You are 
rounding a right-hand curve and see that a vehicle is coming towards you in the opposite lane. That 
vehicle looks like it might be hugging the center line. It has your attention! Indeed, you are target 
fixated on it!! What do you do about it? 
 
You have learned that motorcycles tend to go where you are looking. You have experienced that 
phenomenon many times. You know that target fixation can kill you, again, because your               
motorcycle tends to go where you are looking. So, why are you target fixated? You know better. 
 
Virtually all of your driving experience has been 'practice' in this case. You know that unless you 
change the focus of your fixation away from the threat and towards an escape route you are likely to 
steer right into that oncoming vehicle. But as soon as you realized that you were fixated on that    
vehicle your body started to manufacture a ton of adrenaline and pump it into your bloodstream. 
You have started a 'fight or flight' panic attack. 
 
Continued on next page 
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All you need to do to get out of trouble is to TALK TO YOURSELF! You need to say something like: 
'I need to look where I want to go. Look away from that truck. That direction is where I want to go. 
Come on, baby, let's go that way!' 
 
Dumb, right? Well, it doesn't matter what words you use when talking to yourself. What matters is 
that you tell yourself to do what has to be done. That kicks in the lessons learned from all your prior 
practice and the job gets done. 
 
I was driving immediately behind another rider who, as a result of target fixation, had a catastrophic 
accident. I had a passenger on my bike at the time and, among other things, I resorted to telling   
myself: "Control stop this baby!" The result, a smooth but rapid stop that avoided losing control (no 
locked brakes). Plenty of adrenaline was running its course and trying to get in the way. No time to 
learn how to stop quickly. Practice had prepared me, and all I needed was that little bridge - a brief 
chat with myself that insisted that I DO SOMETHING that had to be done, NOW! 
 
Practice is fundamentally important, and so is dealing with the adrenaline that tends to confuse. No 
need to argue with yourself. Just a quick chat that starts the activity. Muscle memory and familiarity 
gets the job done from there.  Throughout the set of articles I have written here there is a clear   
message, often repeated - you should practice, practice, practice. 
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Making Your Way With Maps 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued on next page 
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Continued on next page 
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District Ops Meeting 
 January 14-15, 2022 

S N A P S H O T S 
   A look at what Chapter-L’s Been Up To 
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Roman Paryz won 50/50 

      Paula’s group won “State of Affairs” Game Al won VAL & VALerie 
Debbie won the Door Prize 

 

 

 

 

Chapter L Gathering 
 January 25 , 2022 

S N A P S H O T S 
   A look at what Chapter-L’s Been Up To 
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Martha Phelan 

Trish Daniel 

Joe Daniel, Dennis & Phyliss Easton 

 

 

 

 

   Ride to Valentines, Va 
    February 5, 2022 

S N A P S H O T S 
   A look at what Chapter-L’s Been Up To 
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Did You Know? 

www.did-you-knows.com 
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Word Search  
 

You can find the words in the grid by looking Diagonal, Forward, Backward, Up, and Down.       

Circle them with a pencil or use a marker to highlight the letters. But most of all HAVE FUN!!!  

Answers: http://www.whenwewordsearch.com/word_search/happy_valentine's_day!/13708/word_search_hints.jsp 

 

Theme: Happy Valentines Day! 

http://www.whenwewordsearch.com/word_search/happy_valentine's_day!/13708/word_search_hints.jsp
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         Chapter-L Valentines Funnies  
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                               https://gwrraval.org/ 

Chapter Team Members 

POSITION NAME EMAIL 

CHAPTER DIRECTORS DAN CLARK 

Dan cell: (757) 343-1783 

LORRIE THOMAS 

Lorrie Cell: (954) 599-5178 

wingernut93@aol.com 

lorriemthomas@aol.com 

MEMBERSHIP ENHANCEMENT DENNIS & PHYLISS EASTON eastondm@cox.net 

TREASURER WILL CONRAD will38@cox.net 

RIDE COORDINATOR DAN CLARK wingernut93@aol.com 

CHAPTER SKILLS ENHANCE-

MENT ADVISOR (CSEA) 

KAREN BOTTONI kbottoni@gmail.com 

COUPLE OF THE YEAR JOE & TRISH DANIEL famdan4@charter.net 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR KAREN BOTTONI kbottoni@gmail.com 

WEBMASTER KAREN BOTTONI kbottoni@gmail.com 

SECRETARY DEBBIE MANDIGO dsteamn@gmail.com 

GREETER PAULA DIGNAN shortyd2@cox.net 

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE KARLA DOBBINS karla_cowboys@yahoo.com 

https://gwrraval.org/
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https://www.gwrravadistrict.com/ 

http://gwrra.org/ 

Team GWRRA 

POSITION NAME PHONE E-MAIL 

District Director Lorrie Thomas 

Dan Clark 

954-599-5178 

757-343-1783 

lorriemthomas@aol.com 

wingernut93@aol.com 

Asst. DD West Wayne & Kathy Whitworth 540-875-8064 wayne69997@yahoo.com 

Asst. DD North Vacant   

District Couple of the Year Dennis & Phyliss Easton 757-636-1023 eastondm@cox.net 

District Educator Vacant   

Asst. District Educator Bob Beltz 757-869-8277 beltzb@cox.net 

Asst. District Educator Gordon Combs 540-840-0394 gorcom@msn.com 

District University Coordinator Vacant   

CPR/MFA Coordinator Vacant   

District Membership Enhancement Dave & Randi Green 757-870-7282 davenrand@cox.net 

Asst. Membership Enhancement Ann Peterson 703-583-1655 nativepeterson12@gmail.com 

District Web Master Fritz Sassine 804-938-9183 fritz.sassine@gmail.com 

District Event Photographer Jim Peterson 703-583-1655 nativepeterson12@gmail.com 

District Special Events Coord. Dave Hotaling 

Robin Hotaling 

 

646-406-1200 

davidsgoldwing02@gmail.com 

rah889195@yahoo.com 

District Rally Vendor Coord. Linda Carlyle 804-652-9520 lindaredwing05@verizon.net 

District Treasurer Roman Paryz 757-687-9282 roman.paryz@gmail.com 

Newsletter Editor Roman Paryz 757-687-9282 roman.paryz@gmail.com 

Virginia District Team 

Jere and Sherry Goodman Directors of GWRRA JereGood@aol.com 

Bob and Nan Shrader Director's Assistant floridadd@msn.com 

Tom and Renee Wasluck Director's Assistant tom.renee11@gmail.com 

John & Shawn Irons Director's Assistant ironsline3414@gmail.com 

Kevin Bramhoff & Karin Young Director's Assistant director@gwrra-nwc.com 

Frank and Sharon Jackson Director’s Assistant frankj64155@yahoo.com 

Lorrie Thomas and Dan Clark Director of the University lorriemthomas@aol.com 

Dan and Mary Costello Directors of Membership Enhancement mep.director.gwrra@gmail.com 

James & Freida Clayson Directors of Motorist Awareness james.clayson@gmail.com 

Randall and Janet Drake Director of Finance financedirector@gwrra.org 

Susan & George Huttman Directors of Rider Ed director-re@gwrra.org 

Allesandro Boveri & Mariarosa Bruzzone Directors Overseas alboveri@gmail.com 

https://www.gwrravadistrict.com/
http://gwrra.org/
mailto:JereGood@aol.com
mailto:director@gwrra-nwc.com
mailto:mep.director.gwrra@gmail.com
mailto:james.clayson@gmail.com
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Virginia Chapters 



 43 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                  ISSUE 2    February 2022 

 

Other local gatherings 
• Chapter C-Hampton/Newport News: 2nd Sunday each month, 5pm.  IHOP at 15447 Warwick Blvd in Newport 

News 

• Chapter NC-E2-Elizabeth City, NC: 3rd Thursday each month, 7pm.  The Villa at 846 Halstead Ave in         

Elizabeth City, NC 

The Golden Corral Buffet & Grill 

101 Volvo Parkway, Chesapeake, 

VA 23320 

(757) 549-2819 

www.goldencorral.com 

Please come and join us!  

 


